Brothers, Sheila

From: Black, William Sent: Monday, March 11, 2019 2:47 PM To: Brothers, Sheila Cc: Kuperstein, Janice Subject: RE: Nonstandard Calendars - Request_EDITED Sheila, This memo is a request for a non-standard course calendar for the following PAS courses: PAS 660, PAS 669, PAS 661, PAS 671, PAS 665, PAS 662, PAS 670, PAS 664, PAS 663, and PAS 665. Each of these is a 4-week clinical rotation that occurs in the Fall for our professional students in their second year. All of our students will be in one of those courses during the time set aside for the Fall Break. Our program has contact hour and patient encounter number requirements. Missing any time during a clinical rotation places students in jeopardy of not fulfilling those requirements. Therefore, PAS Program students will not be able to leave their clinical assignments to observe the Fall Break. Name of contact person for the proposal. Dr. Somu Chatterjee Course prefix and number. PAS 660, PAS 669, PAS 661, PAS 671, PAS 665, PAS 662, PAS 670, PAS 664, PAS 663, and PAS 665 Proposed start and end date for the course. Start date is usually the around the $8^{th} - 9^{th}$ week of the Fall semester. The end date is 4 weeks later. Whether the request for a nonstandard calendar is for one time only, or on a recurring basis. This request is for a waiver on a recurring basis. These clinical courses occur every Fall semester in the second year of the professional program. The nonstandard calendar does not create an actual or potential violation of Senate Rules 5.2.2. Students must attend their clinical assignments for at least 40 hours per week for 4 weeks. The clinical hours are accounted for in the total credits allotted to the course. Thank You: Scott W. Scott Black, MD **Program Director UKPAS Program**

From: Brothers, Sheila <sbrothers@uky.edu> Sent: Monday, March 11, 2019 1:29 PM

To: English, Robert <tenglish@email.uky.edu>; Campbell, Kim <kim.campbell@uky.edu>; Black, William

<wsblac0@uky.edu>

Cc: Kuperstein, Janice <jkupe0@uky.edu>; Bird-Pollan, Jennifer <jbirdpollan@uky.edu>

Subject: Nonstandard Calendars - Request

Hello, all. I was reviewing your all's requests for non-standard calendars and I am wondering if you would each make one slight addition to each request. All three requests simply state that students won't be able to take the fall break but don't explain why. I suspect that this is due to accrediting or licensure requirements.

Could each of you please revise what you sent me to include why the students won't be able to take UK's fall break?

Janice, so far, I have the requests for the people CC'd here – PT, MLS, and PAS. Could you please ask the other two submitters to include this in what they send me? I'll need all files by March 20.

I apologize for not thinking of this sooner, but I do think having the rationales front and center might help during SC's discussions.

Sheila

Sheila Brothers, MPA Office of the Senate Council 203E Main Building, -0032 Phone (859) 257-5872 http://www.uky.edu/universitysenate